From: Zoe Battiscombe-Scott

Sent: Wednesday, 13 January 2021, 20:22

To: Lawlor, Josh Subject: 2020/5643/P

Dear Mr Lawlor,

I am the Power of Attorney to and daughter of Mrs Irene Hardy

I am registered as such with Camden Council.

I am writing to you, on her behalf, to object to planning application 2020/5643/P

She has owned her Ornan Road flat for over 35 years and, before that, lived on Belsize Lane. **The removal of the cladding disrupts the style** embedded in the area by 1960s architecture (Village Close & beyond) and 1960s-style architecture (mimicking the Village Close houses) which has given the Belsize Village area a continuity of style only interrrupted by a very few Edwardian & older properties which survived the WW2 bombs.

To have a house with the **cladding removed would interrupt a significant design element** which has become a legacy feature of the area.

Exposing new brick would not mirror complement the predominant 1960s style. Nor would it chime with the minority of older buildings.

Kindly acknowledge receipt of my email. Kind regards,

Zoë Battiscombe-Scott